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Annual Parish meeting held at
7.00pm on Monday 22nd May 2017 in Cannington Village Hall
Present: 

Colin Allen, Mike Phillips, Rob Morgan, C Wolson, S Jones, J Speed, Robin Phipps, Lionel Stephenson, Ian Dyer, Jon Willis, Molly Willis, Margaret Boyd, Geoff Parle, John Edney, Jan Hossent, P Hossent, Andrew Vickery, Richard Lane, Doreen Bunch, Jackie Wilson, Roger Anniss, Ann Cowling, Rose Phillips, Kate Slade, Julie Cooper, Steve Rogers, Mark Smith, Stuart McLoughlin, Alison Waters, Jane Tomaney, Ray Wardhaugh, Kym Wardhaugh, Jane Chadwick, Matt Phillips, Meritxell Fernandez Garcia and Tina Gardener.
Apologies:

Jason Gunningham and Mike Robbins (Bridgwater College), Colin Fitzpatrick, Jean Fitzpatrick, Andrew Taylor, Alison Hoare, Aly Prowse, David Greenslade, Alan Beasley, Betty Edney and Mike Caswell
Colin Allen welcomed everyone to the meeting and introduced Meritxell Fernandez Garcia (Environment Agency) and Matt Phillips (Team Van Oord) who gave a brief overview of the progress on the Cannington Flood Alleviation Scheme. The scheme is substantially completed the gas main diversion has held up the scheme and it is anticipated to be completed by the beginning of August and tidying up completed by the end of August 2017.
Colin Allen then introduced Stuart Mcloughlin from EDF and Mark Smith and Steve Rogers from Skansa who gave an update on the construction of Cannington Park and Ride which is due to commence in June 2017. The existing farm entrance will be used until the new access is completed. There will be minimum disruption with traffic controls. Access to and from the site will be via a left turn only. There will be noise monitors and weather station on site. The site will be lit under construction and will have 24 hour security. It is only a temporary site for 10 years and will be returned to a greenfield site. Contact details will be given to local residents and the Parish Council in case any issues arise.
Minutes of the meeting held on 24th May 2016
The minutes of the Annual Parish meeting held on 26th May 2016 were approved.
Colin Allen -Chairman’s Report 

As I am sure you are all aware John Edney has retired as our Somerset County Council representative after many years of service to our village. As I said at the last Parish Council meeting John will be difficult if not impossible to replace. John has been a very useful friend to the Parish Council. John’s replacement is Mike Caswell and we are expecting the same excellent service from Mike as John gave.

During the year, we welcomed Kym Carpenter as our new Parish Councillor, who promptly married and is now Kym Wardhaugh.

We are fortunate to have Aly Prowse as our new deputy clerk, Aly is also clerk of Otterhampton Parish Council. Aly has now been with us for nearly nine months and her position was recently made permanent, she has fitted in well and has produced some excellent work.

The refurbishment of the children’s play area is a big success story and is visited by village children and from Bridgwater and beyond. A new fence and gate at the entrance will be fitted hopefully in June and this is being financed with money from the RLT2 fund (a levy on new builds).

The ownership of the Bowling Green has now been transferred from SDC to the Parish Council. New trees have been planted and a new fence has been erected by the Parish Council. The grass cutting will be included in our grounds maintenance program and so will be regularly cut.

The playing fields continue to bring in a healthy annual income of nearly £15,000 from the rent of the car park as a park and ride facility for Cannington Court.  This income is used to enhance the village. The toilets and showers in the pavilion are going to be refurbished later in the year.

The construction of the EDF Park and Ride on the bypass is scheduled to commence in June. There is still uncertainty as to who will be using this facility.

The completion of the Cannington Flood Alleviation Scheme has been put back until early July, this is due to the delays in getting the gas main diverted.

The War Memorial is due to be cleaned and the plaque refurbished very shortly.

A permanent electrical connection has now been installed in Jubilee Gardens for the Christmas lights. We are hoping to replace the Christmas lights later in the year and we will be reducing the height of the poles. This is also being done to comply with health and safety issues.

The stone bench in Jubilee Gardens has recently had a new wooden seat and back rest fitted. The water pipe along the side of the turnpike bridge has been re-cladded. It is anticipated that the refurbishment of the packhorse bridge and new kerbing will be carried out next April. This is being funded by the EDF Heritage Fund. We are also considering what to do with the Black Poplar.

Cannington in Bloom continue to do so much good work in enhancing the beauty of the village and it is amazing what they do with so few volunteers. The Parish Council has set aside an extra budget to further assist their work in preparation for the national competition in the summer. As always, we wish them great success.

The Youth Club has gone through a number of changes this year. The club has been managed by Somerset Rural Youth Project; this arrangement came to an end in December when the Parish Council took over the management using the staff previously employed by SRYP. When the senior youth worker resigned, we were uncertain of the future of the club. Fortunately, we were made aware of Youth Unlimited another youth management company who took over the running of the youth club on 8th May in the capable hands of Julie Nurton who has more than 20 years’ experience in youth work.

The Yew trees in the cemetery have been overhauled. They have been trimmed back to a uniform height and have been wired to maintain their shape. We have received a number of compliments on their new look.

The cycle path from Cannington to Combwich opened last year and work on the cycle path from Cannington to Sandford Corner will commence in June. The majority of the work will be carried out off-line from the fields. The only time there will be traffic lights is when the new drainage is installed.

Drainage works have been carried out in Marsh Lane and hopefully this will alleviate flooding issues in East Street and further up the village towards the High Street.

The development to build 6 houses in Gurney Street has commenced with the demolition of the existing buildings.

Another development is also underway in the former Popham’s field now known as Otter Brook. This development has caused a number of concerns to local residents. The Parish Council is in constant contact with the developers and SDC Planning Department to try and resolve the issues raised.

The Parish Council is extremely frustrated with the lack of progress on the traffic calming scheme for Cannington and is pressing SCC for urgent action. It is hoped to have ‘table top’ ramps and speed restrictions in place.

Finally, I would like to say a big thank you to Blackmore Farm for the excellent refreshments provided this evening, the Parish, District and County Councillors for all their hard work and help over the last year and finally the Clerks and Vice Chairman for the work that has been carried out above and beyond their call of duty.

Child of Cannington Award
Alison Waters presented the award to this year’s recipient Leathea Stephenson, who made Alison very welcome when she arrived into the village. Leathea is always helpful and has been outstanding in providing monthly tea and cakes after the Sunshine club folded.
The chairman then asked for reports from those present;

Geoff Parle - Target
Geoff endorsed Colin’s  comments regarding John Edney and that he has been a regular contributor to the Target over many years. Geoff also thanked Cannington in Bloom for always giving him two full pages of print. Geoff would love to have comments to the editor and as he never receives any in can only assume the Target is perfect!
Alison Waters – St Mary’s Church
Alison said that everything was well with the church and she has had a wonderful first year. She has been warmly welcomed and couldn’t wish for a better place to be. The five yearly inspection of the church has not identified any major problems, just a few minor problems which will be resolved next year. A flower festival is taking place this weekend organised by the College with a fairy tale theme. The church fete will take place on 8th July 2017. Alison paid tribute to Ann Cowling and Tony Slade who have stepped down as church wardens after ten years and thanked them for the incredible work they have done. Jan Hossent and Colin Fitzpatrick have taken up the positions of church wardens.

Alison Waters – Combined Charities
Alison gave apologies for Betty Edney who is recovering well from a recent operation. There are grants and help available for people in need and all requests are treated completely confidentially.
Roger Anniss  Bell ringers
Roger reported that the bell ringers play every Sunday and practice every Tuesday apart from August. They also play for weddings. If anyone is celebrating a special anniversary they will play for free. They are also responsible for putting up the flag on special occasions and used to wind the church clock before it was automated.
Jane Chadwick – Friendly Spirit

Jane reported that in conjunction with the School PTA they would be organising duck races on 8th July 2017.
Margaret Boyd – Cannington URC
Margaret was pleased to report the completion of the kitchen, new flooring has been laid and a conservatory has been nuilt complete with disabled access. An open afternoon will be arranged soon. The URC continues to host a number of groups from a baby group to an active in age group. The Tuesday lunch club is now in its 16th year and regularly provides 45 lunches.
Sara Jones and Joy Speed – Cannington Pantomime
Sara has taken over as chairman from Alan Jones. It takes nine months of hard work to put on the pantomime including fund raising events. They are very pleased with the new lighting and sound system that has been installed in the hall. They are a member of the Comerset Drama Federation and had a number of nominations for the Cinderella Awards. They were thrilled to win the award for village production design and best costume and Lily Webber won a star of the future award. They thanked everyone for their support and every performance was a sell out.
Doreen Bunch – Cannington WI
Doreen reported that the Cannington WI was formed on 8th January 1923 and was still an active group with 40 members and would encourage any new members. They have an active programme throughout the year with speakers, workshops and outings.
Richard Lane – Village Hall
The refurbishment of the interior of the hall has now been completed. A new fence has been erected around the garden at the back of the hall. The next project will be the external refurbishment of the hall which will hopefully take place next year if funding can be sourced.
Ray Wardhaugh – Cannington in Bloom
Ray was pleased to report that they had won gold for the second year in a year in the South West in Bloom competition. This year they are thrilled to be invited to take part in the National competition’ there are only six other villages in the National competition. Cannington and Brymore Schools, Walled Gardens, Army Cadets and College are all involved. On the 10th June Cannington Action Day will take place and everyone is asked to come along and help with litter picking, weeding, planting and other odd jobs. The regional judging will take place on 11th July and the national judging on 30th July 2017.
As there were no other speakers the meeting closed and refreshments were enjoyed. 
Meeting closed at 8.20pm.
Signed………………………………..

Dated………………………………….
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